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Jo Gaha Head of Deparment of Social Work








Dear Ms Gaha, I am writing on behalf of the Newcastle University Students' Association to express my disappointment over the way Vesna Simundic has been treated.





I was involved in her last grievance process and have come to know Vesna very well. I believe her to be a hard working honest person, who truly wants to become a good social worker. But I believe that her experience in the Social Work Department has been one which has left her feeling she can not trust the department, and that she has lacked the support which should be given to a student in her situation. 





Vesna has updated me regularly on her progress through her placement at Gosford. She went into the placement extremely anxious, and feeling very alone and unsupported by the Department. But I believe she went into the placement ready and willing to work to the best of her ability.





I have read her reviews of the placement and discussed her placement with herself and Phil Foreman. I believe she came out of the placement with many positive feelings, but I also feel that much of what occurred on the placement seemed unfair. I believe that she was not given the support network or feedback necessary to allow her to perform well in her placement, and have seen the distress that the conditions placed her under. The conditions she worked in, eg. seated next to the printer with no computer, no phone and a noisy environment seemed grossly unfair. I also believe that the submission of her final placement report from her previous placement, the decision of which was overturned, has prejudiced her placement. 





I also feel that Vesna's status as a migrant, who has a lower level of English has been an issue. She feels that she has been treated unfairly because of her difference of culture and language, and this is surely not something which is condoned by your Department. 





I am writing to ask that you will consider this when determining her grade. I am sure that the Department is committed to justice, but I feel that the treatment of Vesna Simundic has not been just. Please consider this when assessing her, and remember that she is an intelligent person who has been wounded by much of what has occurred, and who merely wants to complete her degree and become a competent social worker. 





Yours Sincerely, 


Amie Grierson NUSA President 

















For:        amie.grierson@studentmail.newcastle.edu.au; 


Date:      Thu, 08 Jun 2000 13:01:35 1000  


From:     JO GAHA <swjsg@cc.newcastle.edu.au>  


Subject:  Re: Student Placement Review  


 


Dear Ms Grierson,





Thankyou for your email regarding a student enrolled in the BSW (Vesna Simundic) and her experiences on placement as presented to you. I am sorry that you are disappointed about the way the department has treated her. I agree with you that she is a hard working, intelligent student, and highly motivated to become a social worker. Indeed we as a department have over the four years that Vesna has been enrolled in our course, given her a lot of time and support. The Department must be mindful of the academic standards and learning goals to be achieved by students training for professional social work practice. We are constantly aware of our duty of care to both students and the client groups they work with on placement and will work with as practitioners.





I would like to comment that the student's command of English has never been a problem within the Department or on placement. It seems to be a problem for the student herself who keeps presenting this as an issue. This Department is committed to equity, justice and non discrimination and is mindful of these principles in all decisions.





I invite you to come and meet with staff of the department in order to get to know who we are and how we operate. An understanding of our commitment to our students, our field educators and potential clients could only enhance your role as a student advocate and we would welcome the opportunity to understand the position you are taking on this issue.





Yours sincerely


Jo Gaha





Jo Gaha


Head of Department of Social Work	Tel: (61) 02 49 215 497


University of Newcastle			Fax: (61)02 49 216 995


Newcastle NSW 2308				Email: swjsg@cc.newcastle.edu.au 


       


         





